Northstar Chevelle Club August 8th, 2020 Meeting Minutes

The August 8th, 2020, Northstar Chevelle Club meeting was held at Minnetonka Drive-In, following a cruise around Lakes Minnetonka and Waconia. Twenty people in twelve cars participated in the cruise. Eighteen members and guests gathered as President Hank Millette called the meeting to order at 12:50 P.M.

Many members had not previously met Robb Swenson. He joined us today in his '67 Malibu.

The balance in the checking account was \$3,038, a \$13 decrease from the June balance (verified by President/Auditor Hank Millette). The decrease was attributable to website and forum costs, offset by two mid-year memberships.

Terry Didion still has not had any issues with the website or forum. Webmaster Steven Coozennoy confirmed that no issues were reported by other members either.

Officer elections will occur in November. Anyone interested in an Officer position for 2021 should e-mail Jenny at jenny.staniec@northstarchevelles.com.

The remainder of the year will be scheduled as restrictions are lifted and activities can be done safely. Potential activities include a fall cruise around Mille Lacs and a WI Highway 35 cruise, including a stop at Nelson's Creamery.

President Millette mentioned that Veit Automotive Foundation and Museum is currently closed for construction, making them a good candidate for a visit in 2021.

During open discussion Bruce Lyke commented that these cruises have been great and much appreciated. Vic Baert echoed Bruce's sentiments.

John Delke mentioned that PowerCruise was up in the air until about a week prior to the event. Once they were given the green light, there were 600 registrants in a week. John was not one of them, as he did not participate this year.

We had a nice chat with Dave, the owner of Minnetonka Drive-In, who is very excited about their 60th anniversary next year. It sounds like it's gearing up to be the quite the event!

Business discussion ended, and the meeting adjourned at 1:22 P.M.